Precious Blood Parish Council
January 10, 2023

Council Members Present: Trevor Wynk, Karen Homan, Don Arling, Tammy Moeller, Kelli
Thobe, Wes Everman, Greg Bruns, and Mark Tangeman

Other Guest Present: Sue Roeckner
Parish Council Meeting was called to order: Sue Roeckner, prayer led by Greg Brun
Minutes from the October 3, 2022 meeting were read

Motion to Approve Minutes: Second the Motion:

Committee Reports:
. Financial:
m Checking: $150,482.27
= Maintenance Fund: $47,606.55
m  AOC Green Certificates: $173,835.59
o Ladies Sodality: not present
e Men’s Sodality: not present
« CCD: not present
e Maintenance: not present

l L]
e No old business to discuss

New Business:
¢ Council members discussed and decided to move termlengthto 3 years from 2 years. 3
year terms will align with the term lengths of other parishes.

¢ Voted for new offices as President, Vice President, and Secretary for 2023.
o President: Kylie Moeller
o VicePresident: Karen Homan
o Secretary: Kelli Thobe

e Newly voted council members and offices will be filled with the following plan:
o Anincoming/new council member will fulfill the Secretary role
o Asecond year member will fulfill the Vice President role and will transition into

President during their third year

o To bePresident, you must first fulfill the role of Vice President



Review and update new members on landscaping project and how to maintain. Kylie
Moeller seeked out bids from 3 local landscaping businesses: Pleiman Landscaping,
Uhlenhake Landscaping, and Gehrets Nursery. Each business provided a quote and
sketch to review.

o Kylie Moeller was absent from tonight’s meeting but will need to schedule a
meeting and be present to provide an overview of eachoption and quote. (This is
scheduled for Sunday, January 15 at 10:00 at Precious Blood Church)

o At this meeting, a decision will also need to be made and communicated with
Virgil Schmidt and his Geranium plants that he would like to plant in the
landscaping.

Maintenance Position remains unfilled and no interest from the surrounding
community.

o At this time, Don Arling, Greg Bruns, Trevor Wynk, and Rock Roeckner will
create a rotating schedule to meet the maintenance needs until a more
permanent option is in place. This volunteer rotation schedule will begin no
later than March 1, 2023.

Paving of the new parking lot was discussed. Bids for both cement and asphalt have
been sought out. There was a consensus on asphalt, however, the council members
would like the landscaping to focus on the landscaping before proceeding.

NKTelco supplied a quote for Internet and Phone service. Internet is needed for the live
stream and religion classes, the phone serviceis needed for the elevator. Precious Blood
Church currently uses Spectrum for these services. The council agreed that for the
little savings, it is not worth switching Internet/Phone providers.

Motion to End: Don Arling Second the Motion ; Wes Everman

Precious Blood Parish Council Meeting ended in prayer, led by Wes Everman

Next Meeting will be April 3, 2023 at 8:00.



